
 

Secretary: Community Councillor John Dudgeon 
16 Beldorney Place, Dunfermline, Fife, KY12 0XN 

Email: jedudgeon@talktalk.net 
Website: www.dunfermline.ws/bellyeoman 

Bellyeoman Community Council 
Serving NE Dunfermline 

  DRAFT   MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON WEDNESDAY 12th NOV 2008 
AT 7.00PM IN THE JEAN MACKIE CENTRE, DUNFERMLINE. 

 
 PRESENT:  
 Derek Moore(Vice Chairman), John Dudgeon (Secretary), Kate Findlay (Treasurer), Jessie Cartmell, 

Douglas Campbell, Donald Heigh, Lilah McKay,  PC Lawrie Ferguson (Community Police Officer), Cllr. 
William McCulloch & Cllr Jim Burke. Members of the public were Jim Leslie, George Dunlop, Sam 
Stevenson, Agnes Stevenson, Elizabeth MacTaggart, Ken Taylor & Derek Armitage. 

 
1] Madam Chairman’s Welcome / Apologies:  Derek Moore (Vice Chairman) took the Chair in the 

absence of Wilma, he welcomed everyone to the meeting and apologies were received from Wilma 
Allday (Madam Chairman), 

 
2] Minutes:  The Minutes of the last meeting were read and approved.  They were moved by Douglas 

Campbell and seconded by Jessie Cartmell. 
 
3] Matters Arising From Minutes:  

QMH parking issues:- Cllr McCulloch stated the Travel Plan does not appear to be working, General 
discussions on Traffic Management, parking of staff in QMF, residents concerns about access problems, 
Local Police aware of situation,  possible yellow lines, possible one way system to be adopted in Hospital 
grounds, Cllr McCulloch in discussions with Fife Council – NHS making some inroads. 
Leys Park Road Car Park:- Cllr McCulloch stated that the car park is still to be used for the Tesco 
Development of the Thomson Furniture Warehouse site and Cllr Burke stated the shuttle bus will be 
reinstated. 
Sinclair Gardens Roundabout:-  Problems at mini roundabout at Gardener St., problems with phasing of 
lights and crossing lights, Discussion on Fife Council Yard Vans  Ongoing. 
Kingdom Developments High Slope:- Ongoing 
Playpark Drainage:-   Ongoing, Dave Paterson 
Barriers and steps, Paton Street :-Site visit proposed, not taken place, Derek to speak to Dave Paterson. 
Pedestrian Crossing, Robertson Road :-. Sited at shops awaiting start, planned for Dec 2008?.  
Crushing Plant & Concrete Plant:- Planning permission refused, keep a lookout in case they appeal.  

 
8] Police Report:- (Taken early to allow PC back to duty) 
 PC Lawrie Ferguson provided accident stats for Sinclair Gardens Roundabout, not as bad as had been 

thought, Traffic flow improved.  32 Recorded crimes, only a few of note, Mobile Phone theft, have 
details of a Suspect, Driver on Robertson Road, Assault of a 15 year old girl on bonfire night, Police 
looking for 2 youths one with a Pink & White Hoody the other with a Pink & Grey McKenzie Hoody.   
Car Parking in QMF Police advice is to phone in to complain for all occasions. 

 
3] Matters Arising From Minutes: Continued 

QMF Enforcement Action and Open Spaces:- A petition put into Cllr McCulloch, 98% of residents want 
enforcement action on Thistle Homes, general discussions took place on how long these issues have been 
ongoing, also there is insufficient lighting in 2 areas, incomplete by Thistle homes, possible danger to the 
public. 
Viewpoint Improvements;-  Kate sent in a form to Dave Paterson, no reply yet. Ongoing 
Ground to the North of the School:-  Dave Paterson still investigating. 
Path in park opposite Church: - Cllr McCulloch Stated that Transportation have been in discussions with 
Ron Peat about this and Lighting at recycling area. 
Grit bin location in QMF:- Cllr McCulloch to look into this + an extra bin at hammerhead, 
Proposals for funds:- Meeting no date set yet. 
Drainage in Cemetery:- Still very bad Dave Paterson to investigate. 

 
4] Madam Chairman's Report: No Report 
 
5] Secretary’s Report Inc Correspondence: 
 The following correspondence was reported and made available to the meeting by the Secretary. 



 

Secretary: Community Councillor John Dudgeon 
16 Beldorney Place, Dunfermline, Fife, KY12 0XN 

Email: jedudgeon@talktalk.net 
Website: www.dunfermline.ws/bellyeoman 

Bellyeoman Community Council 
Serving NE Dunfermline 

Correspondence Received: 
 
Party Details 
Fife Council Notice of Planning Meeting  21st Oct 
Fife Council Robertson Road Puffin Crossing, Details, 2 copies 
Fife Council Slope Maintenance Kingdom ( CC Comment Bulb Planting a mess) 
Fife Council Fife Licensing Board Notice to CC’s 
Fife Council Fife Minerals Plan 
Scottish Parliament Meet Gypsy Travellers, Drop in event 
Fife Sports & Leisure Trust Fitn’Fun in Fife brochure 3 copies 
EMails 6 in No 
Planning requests 2 in No. 
 
 
6] Treasurer’s Report: 
 No contact with Dave Paterson also accounts submitted have not been approved yet.  Greame , Wilma 

& Kate have proposals to send out a newsletter in January, this will be discussed at January’s Meeting. 
No annual funding received this year yet also funding in place £3600.  Donations approved for 
Bellyeoman School and Jean MacKay Centre.  Funding issues to be resolved next year. 

 
7] Council: 

Wilma would like a replacement Doggy bin for the one that went on Fire.  Cllr Burke to investigate.  
 

9] AOCB: 
 Item: Possible press release of Minutes investigated. Local Newsletter could comply. 

Balfour Court Lunch Club to Continue Cllr Burke stated. 
 
10] DATE & TIME OF NEXT MEETING: 
 The date & time of the next meeting was scheduled for Wednesday 14th Jan 2009 at 7.00pm in the 

Jean Mackie Centre, Robertson Road, Dunfermline. 
 
 
There being no further business, the meeting closed at 8.30pm. 
 

 
 
Signed: 
 
 
 
Date: 
 

 


